EMS COUNCIL          Present: A-TEC: Jeff Voigt; Roger Scott; CARY: Beth Taylor; Andy Veath; CRYSTAL LAKE: Heidi Olsen; 
MEETING                   LIFENET: Lydia Oppen, Jennifer Kucan; FOX LAKE: Zina Opper; FOX RIVER GROVE: Sean Hurt; MARENGO:   
  Pat Fanning; MCHENRY: Steve Spraker; NUNDA: Raquel Schomer; SPRING GROVE: John Rice
  WONDER LAKE: Scott Mullis; WOODSTOCK: Jeff Lesniak; Tyler Webster; HUNTLEY: Brian Harders

Virtual Meeting           FOXCOMM: Lyndsay Stroberg; SEECOM: Don Burr
ZOOM                          NM: Rebecca Hartman, Grant Kellenberger



              
11/24/20                        NM-EMS: Dr. Pacini, Cindy Amore, Cindy Tabert, Greg Fuchs, Brandy Weirich, Diane Klier  
  GOOD Shepherd: Kerry Smith-Zannoni





 
	
    Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Status

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes

Additions to Agenda

Staff Reports-
   Cindy Amore

   Vaccination Plan
   BinaxNOW Antigen
   Testing

 Greg Fuchs report
EMS Classes
Cindy Tabert report

Brandy Weirich report

Dr. Pacini report

Diane Klier report

  AHA Instructors

  Kerry Smith-Good

   Shepherd
  Jen Kucan-Lifenet

  Lydia Oppen
Rebecca Hartman-Chest Pain 

 Dispatch Agencies

  Seecom/Foxcomm
2021 Meeting Schedule

Adjournment

Next Meeting
	Meeting was called to order at 9:00am by Jeff Lesniak.  
Minutes from August 25th meeting approved by all.

None stated.

Cindy Amore discussed the items listed on her EMS Council Report (see attached report).  
Cindy stressed the importance of having all EMS Providers checking over the COVID SOP reminders on her attached report.  She finished it up with reiterating that all patients should be treated as potential COVID infected, to insure the safety of all EMS providers and ED staff.  
Cindy announced that the Vaccination Plan has been approved by IDPH.  She added there are still a lot of unanswered questions.  She will email the entire vaccination plan to everyone.  She will also be communicating with everyone regarding setting up training.
We are seeking further clarification from IDPH on System Plan requirements, training expectations, CLIA waiver and result follow-up.
Greg stated he wrapped up the OB CE and all went well.  There would be no CE in December.  He reminded everyone that the sign-in forms need to be sent to him asap after the virtual CE class is held.
Cindy Amore thanked everyone for their support of the EMT and Paramedic students this Fall.  She added our current EMT Class should be wrapping up and we will be offering only one EMT Class in the Spring.  Class information is in her attached report.

Per IDPH, there is still self-inspections for any annual ambulance renewals.  Also, please check rosters on Elite to make sure we are all on the same page.
Paramedic class is moving along.  The students are completing clinical time and doing OR time.  Several students got to intubate more than one patient.  MCC class is now all remote.

Brandy stated the Trauma assessement skills lab has been cancelled due to COVID safety and social distancing.  She is still working on Extrication Day and will let everyone know what the plans are; this may be done in the Spring.  

Brandy stated the students sometimes seem to be lacking in holding up their end of the deal.  She asked everyone to check in with the students.  Her suggestion was for the students to be given scenarios for extra help.  Brandy mentioned she is holding the zoom classes to no more than 2 hours.  Progress reports have been sent out.

Jeff Lesniak asked if there was any idea as to how many students plan to continue maintaining their Natl Registry license once they obtain the State license.  Cindy Amore stated that we send out an assessment to all employers and graduates and we could add that question going forward.  The survey will come out by the end of December.

Dr. Pacini said volumes have increased at all the ED’s; approximately 15% higher.  Lots of fatigue, generalized weakness…he encouraged departments to make sure an EKG strip is completed on each of these patients.
Diane announced that NM is now doing all invoicing for purchasing of ecards, etc.  Cindy Amore added that all CPR Instructors should have received an email from Cindy stating that AHA is requiring they complete a 2020 update on the AHA Instructor Network.  All BLS Instructors need to complete the BLS and Heartsaver Updates.  The Heartsaver Instructors only need to complete the Heartsaver Update.  Once completed, email the course certificate to the EMS Office for your AHA file.
 Kerry stated that volumes are up at Good Shepherd Hospital.

Jen and Lydia thanked A-TEC for helping out Lifenet this week.  They both wished a Happy Thanksgiving to all.  If there are any questions, please contact either one of them.
Rebecca Hartman briefly discussed the Chest pain Dashboard.  She stated that there has been a handful of patients who presented with SOB and no 12 Lead was completed in the field.  She reminded everyone that all patients should be treated as if they have COVID issues.  

She added that McHenry and Huntley Hospital stats look pretty good.  

Rebecca stated Sarah Strzlka was not available to attend this meeting.  Sarah told Rebecca there was no update to the stroke report.  
Don Burr, Seecom, had no report except that some changes have been made to Dispatch Pre-arrival protocols regarding masking of everyone before EMS arrival to scene.
Lyndsay Stroberg, Foxcomm had nothing to add to what Don reported above.

The dates for the 2021 EMS Council Meetings will be sent out with the minutes.  At this time, Zoom meetings will continue.  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:45am.
Next meeting will be Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 9am via Zoom.
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